
         Berea Friendship United Methodist Church News 
                                                         

Berea Friendship United Methodist Church  

February 2017 

 

God’s Mighty Force for Good 
United Methodist Women puts faith, hope and love into action for The United Methodist Church and world.    by Boyce Bowdon 

 
“The United Methodist Women is one of God’s mighty forces for good,” says retired Bishop John Wesley Hardt, who turned 95 this year. Only three 
United Methodist bishops are older. 
Mr. Hardt says the person who has influenced him most is a United Methodist Women member: Martha, his wife of 73 years. 
“Martha has always been my confidant, counselor, comforter, encourager, partner and best friend,” he said. 
The Hardts have lived in Dallas since retiring in 1988. 
For a decade, Mr. Hardt was bishop-in-residence at Perkins School of Theology at Southern Methodist University in Dallas, and he is now bishop-in
-residence emeritus. 
In addition to his work at Perkins, he has preached, taught Sunday school, written and helped others write about Methodism, and helped lead a 
church wide campaign to raise $25 million to fund pensions for Methodist ministers in conferences outside the United States. 
Busy as the Hardts have been, they have made time to enjoy their four children, eight grandchildren, and 12 great-grandchildren. And United Meth-
odist Women has always been a part of their lives. 
 

A remarkable legacy 
A few months ago, Mr. Hardt spoke to two circles at First United Methodist Church in Dallas. 
“As members of United Methodist Women, you have a remarkable legacy to cherish!” he told them. 
“You are part of the largest denominational faith organization for women in the world,” he said. But he told them what amazes him most about 
United Methodist Women is how it embraces all kinds of people in all kinds of places in all kinds of ways and enables them to experience God’s 
love and abundant life in Jesus Christ. 
Near the end of his talk, he held up recent copies of response and New World Outlook and told them reading these United Methodist publications 
would keep them informed and inspired about United Methodist Women. 
Doris Marshal, a member of Hannah Circle at First United Methodist Church in Dallas, says Mr. Hardt spoke first to the Sarah Circle. 
“Sarah Circle members told us his talk was just what they needed to hear, so we invited him to speak to us. He reminded us of what a great gift we 
have received from United Methodist Women members who came before us, and he inspired us to follow their example by serving faithfully.” 
Not only has Mr. Hardt talked to United Methodist Women circles about United Methodist Women, he’s also praised United Methodist Women in 
other settings. 
 
This past spring, Aldersgate Sunday school class at First United Methodist in Dallas invited him to speak on Mother’s Day. 
He says he decided to speak to the class about United Methodist Women for two reasons: First, the first Mother’s Day service was in a Methodist 
church—St. Andrew’s Methodist Church in Grafton, West Virginia, in 1908. A Methodist woman, Anna Jarvis, planned the service as a memorial for 
her mother. Ms. Jarvis, he went on to say, was a peace activist who cared for wounded soldiers on both sides of the U.S. Civil War, and she helped 
influence Woodrow Wilson to sign a proclamation in 1914 making Mother’s Day a national holiday to honor mothers. 
Second, he said, was since the Sunday school class was made up of men as well as women, it was a good setting for him to make an often forgot-
ten point: Even though United Methodist Women is a woman’s organization, it does not benefit only women. United Methodist Women fights for 
causes that help people and fights against causes that hurt people—regardless of their sex, race, nationality or other distinguishing factors. 
John Gould, a member of the class, said Mr. Hardt talked about John Wesley’s mother, Susanna. 
“He pointed out that Susanna’s influence on her children—especially on John—influenced his beliefs, and his beliefs helped shape United Metho-
dism. He called her ‘the Mother of Methodism.’ Her influence on history, he said, demonstrates the far-reaching impact mothers have on their chil-
dren.” 
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Mr. Hardt says one important lesson Mr. Wesley learned from his mother was that God can and does work through and with women as well as 
men. And he said Mr. Wesley never forgot it. 

A powerful force for good 
During the 1980s, when Mr. Hardt was episcopal leader of the Oklahoma Area, he appointed me director of communications for Oklahoma Con-
ference. We worked together closely during the remaining seven years he was in Oklahoma, and we’ve kept in touch ever since. 
During recent conversations, he told me how much he enjoys speaking about United Methodist Women. I have not been surprised. I remember 
how he respected and relied on United Methodist Women when he was in Oklahoma. 
He discussed with me several reasons why he believes United Methodist Women is one of God’s mighty forces for good. United Methodist 
Women has been a mighty force for good in his life. 
“I was born under the influence of what is now the United Methodist Women,” Mr. Hardt says. 
Both of his parents grew up in Methodist homes. 
“What my mother and father taught me shaped my life and ministry,” he said. “I’m sure their high respect for the Methodist women’s organization 
contributed to how I feel about United Methodist Women.” 
But Mr. Hardt says his parents’ influence was not the only reason he grew up appreciating United Methodist Women. 
Throughout his childhood and youth, Methodist women in churches where his father was pastor improved his family’s living conditions. 
“They saw to it that our parsonages were livable and that we had the essentials,” he said with gratitude. 
He pointed out that Methodist women who cared for his family were following the example set by Methodist women decades before and that 
United Methodist Women still strive to make clergy housing livable while also working to make all conditions livable for women, children, youth 
and families everywhere. 
Mr. Hardt says he grew up wanting to be and to do what God wanted him to be and do. When he felt certain that God was calling him to ministry, 
he accepted. 
In 1940, during his junior year at Southern Methodist University, he became a student pastor. 
He says during his student pastor days Methodist women’s groups nurtured him in many ways, including frequently inviting him into their homes 
for lodging on Saturday nights and for dinner on Sundays. 
“Throughout my ministry, I have counted on United Methodist Women, and they have been among my strongest supporters,” he said. “They 
helped make me more effective as a pastor, district superintendent and bishop. They helped elect me to the episcopacy.” 

Proclaiming God’s love for all 
After Mr. Hardt finished seminary at Perkins, one of the first sermons he preached focused on the hymn “O Zion, Haste.” The hymn’s refrain is 
“Publish glad tidings, tidings of peace; Tidings of Jesus, redemption and release.” 
“O Zion, Haste” became and still is his theme song. He says it could be United Methodist Women’s theme song, too, because it sums up one of 
the main missions of United Methodist Women: to share God’s love for all people to the entire world. 
“I have seen United Methodist Women publish glad tidings of Jesus on every continent,” he says. “I’ve seen United Methodist Women mem-
bers—with their words, through their relationships and by their actions—live out the first stanza, which says: ‘tell to all the world that God is Light; 
That God who made all nations is not willing one soul should perish, lost in the shades of night.’” 

Good in the lives of people in need 
Nearly 150 years ago, faith in God and compassion for people in need motivated women at Tremont Methodist Episcopal Church in Boston to 
establish the Methodist Woman’s Foreign Missionary Society, which has grown into United Methodist Women. 
On a rainy night in March 1869, a small group of women at Tremont heard two guest speakers—Mrs. William Butler and Mrs. Edwin Parker—tell 
about women in India who critically needed help. 
Mrs. Butler and Mrs. Parker, both wives of missionaries to India who were home on furlough, said male doctors in India could not treat females 
because of cultural restrictions, and girls had few, if any, educational opportunities. 
They told the Boston Methodist women that women in India needed trained and dedicated women who could do medical and educational work. 
“Those Methodist women in Boston didn’t just say, ‘We are sorry and we will pray for them,’ and they didn’t wait until the men would do some-
thing about it,” Mr. Hardt said. 
“Like John Wesley, they believed the world was their parish. And they did everything they could to help people far away.” 
The Woman’s Foreign Missionary Society voted to send two women to India as missionaries. About six months later, Isabella Thoburn and Dr. 
Clara Swain sailed to India. 
With God’s help, they did what they believed God wanted them to do, Mr. Hardt said. Ms. Thoburn started a school with six young girls; it grew 
into the first women’s college in Asia. Dr. Swain provided health care for women; her practice became the foundation for the first women’s hospi-
tal in Asia. 
“And deep faith in God and genuine love for all God’s people still motivates United Methodist Women to be a mighty force for good locally and 
globally,” said Mr. Hardt. 

A force for good in congregations 
Mr. Hardt says he has seen United Methodist Women help congregations demonstrate God’s love in ways that recipients never forget. 
“The meals they prepare, the showers they give, the funds they raise, the gifts they send students—these are a few of the countless acts of hos-
pitality and compassion local United Methodist Women make without fanfare,” he said. 
But the impact United Methodist Women make on congregations is not limited to what some people classify as “woman’s work.” Many times 
United Methodist Women members help set the agendas for local congregations. 
Reflecting on his 75 years as a minister, he thinks of dozens of United Methodist Women leaders who have become key leaders of congrega-
tions, districts, annual conferences and the global church. One United Methodist Women leader who stands out in his memory is Kate Vernon 
Mills, a member of First United Methodist Church in Beaumont, Texas, where he was pastor 18 years. 
“Ms. Mills led our congregation into becoming a strong supporter of mission. 
“She inspired a Sunday school class of young adults to reach out to children at a Methodist mission in Liberia. In 1951, the gift that a 16-year-old 
boy, Bennie Warner, received was The Gospel of John. While reading it, his life was transformed.” 
Mr. Warner went on to become bishop of Liberia Annual Conference and vice president of Liberia. He attributes his accomplishments to United 
Methodist Women for supporting him through the village school and beyond. 

A force in the lives of members 
“United Methodist Women members study together, share together, pray together, and serve together. Bonds of mutual support embrace them 
and enrich them socially, emotionally, mentally and spiritually. 
“They grow in their understanding of God, of themselves, of life and how to live. They become leaders, and their leadership often extends be-
yond their United Methodist Women circles. 
“I have seen United Methodist Women members become mighty forces for good in the lives of their families, friends and associates. I have seen 
their leadership reach far beyond their local church and communities and even impact future generations.” 
Mr. Hardt says countless United Methodist Women members have told him what he knows is true: “The more we give, the more we grow.” 

 
The Rev. Dr. Boyce Bowdon is a retired pastor and former director of communications for the Oklahoma Conference of The United Methodist 
Church. 

 



Acolyte Schedule for February 
February 05    Debbie Gissendanner 

February 12    Lynnsey Nalley 

February 19    Debbie Gissendanner 

February 26    Lynnsey Nalley 

 

  

February  Ministry Workers Ushers   

   

February  05 Steve Capps,  Tony Earnest,  

              Corky  Holman, Ronnie Hunter 

 
February  12 Eddie Hughes, Jim Humphreys,  

               Corky Holman, Ronnie Hunter 

 

February 19       Steve Capps,  Rick Greer, 

               Corky Holman, Ronnie Hunter 

 

February   26  Steve Capps, Corky Holman 

               Jim Humphreys, Ronnie Hunter 

 

 

Those who serve in  February 

Altar Guild for February   Laura Childs 

Stewardship for February Vickie Failor 

Trustee for February       Rick Greer    

Children’s Message For February 
February 05     Terri McCloud 

February 12     Terri McCloud 

February 19     Terri McCloud 

February 26     Terri McCloud 

 
 

Nursery for February 
February 05     Vickie Failor & Lynnsey Nalley 

February 12     Jane Walker & Kristie Argo 

February 19     Debbie Capps & Lynne Dyson  

February 26     Becky Philpot & Melissa or Mark Miller 

Covered Dish Lunch. 
Please join us on Sunday, February19th for 

our 3rd Sunday Covered Dish Lunch in the 

fellowship hall. Bring a dish to share with 

others. 

Thank you to the Congregation. 
 
It is such a privilege to work with such a loving and caring 

church family.  Thank you for the staff Christmas gift! 

Terri McCloud 

 

Thank you to all the congregation for the staff Christmas gift!  

I am so honored to be a part of such a loving and thoughtful 

church.  God bless you all in 2017 with good health and the 

best of life.  Debbie Capps 

 

Thank You.  Dear Church family, Thank you so very much 

for the gift cards for the CDC employees. We are very blessed 

to be a part of such a wonderful place.  May the New Year 

bring everyone good health, happiness and Christian together-

ness.  Love the CDC. 

 

jj 

Congratulations.  Congratulations to Teresa Jeffery upon the 

birth of her new grandbaby Olivia Faith born on January 5, 

2017 at 4:15 a.m. Olivia weighed 7 lb. 6 oz. and was 19 inches 

long, she has blue eyes and dark hair. The proud parents are 

Lauren and John Dela Cruz. Teresa Jeffery and Paul Vaughn 

welcome Teresa’s first grandchild.   

 

Congratulations. Congratulations to Pat & Bill Teat upon the 

birth of their new great grandbaby, Emmett Joseph O’Reilly 

who was born on Sunday, January 8, 2017.  The proud parents 

are Cristina & Joey O’Reilly and the proud grandparents are 

Kim & Jose Junco. 

 

Thank You.  Thank you so much for the gift card.  The love 

and appreciation you show me means so much to me.  I con-

sider Berea Friendship a home away from home.  I pray we are 

together for many years to come, the last 20 have been a bless-

ing to me.   Love Kimmie Bates. 

Children’s Church for February 
February 05    Terri McCloud 

February 12    Terri McCloud 

February 19    Melissa Miller 

February 26    Terri McCloud 

Inspiration Group.  The Inspiration Group will meet on 

Thursday, February 23rd at 11:30 a.m. in the fellowship hall. 

Everyone is invited to come join us for great time of fellow-

ship. 

CDC News 

February brings love and the church halls are certainly 

filled with lots of sweetness.  Registration begins now for 

the upcoming fall.  If you know anyone needing a space 

please let us know.  We have just passed renewal inspec-

tions with high compliments from D.S.S. about BFUMC 

center and how it looks and our dedicated staff.  That is a 

great compliment to hear.  We will have rubber mulch 

placed on the playground to keep it looking attractive for 

the members and children.  We would like to thank all the 

members for your support and kindness and giving us this 

blessed opportunity to bring the word of Christ into these 

children’s lives and share in their love.  Happy Valentines 

to all. 

Tackle Hunger with Souper Bowl of  

Caring 

 

Our church will be participating in the United Ministries 

Tackle Hunger with Souper Bowl of Caring food drive. 

We will be collecting non-perishable food items.  Their 

goal is to collect 5,100 of food this year, since this is the 

51st Super Bowl.  We will be collecting food items in the 

blue bins located at the back of the sanctuary thru Sun-

day, February 5th.    Thank you participating in the food 

drive. 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?image_id=93002186&keywords=&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=&topic_id=14
http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?image_id=2533&keywords=&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl,ca,ph,pp,bc&topic_id=472


 

 

 

 

 

February  01 Jack Wingate 

February  05 Terry Bikas 

February  06 Jane Walker 

February  07 James Ferrer 

  Kenneth Tucker 

February  11 Justin Bayne 

February  12 Junior Neal 

February  14 Collin Disher 

February  17 Doris Williams 

February  20 Daniel Garrett Surett 

February  26 Jessica Martin 

February  28 Natalie Brown Hagins 

  Alyssa Dosser 

  Summer Rawson 

February 03 

Barbara & Jim  

Durham 

February 12 

Shanna & Wilson Creswell 

February 17 

Carol & Stanley Dunn 

February 27 

April & Andy Gray 

Mildred Bray 

Mary Childs 

Troy Clements 

Ann Donaldson 

Jane-Hunt Grady 

Carolyn Hunter 

Andi Nichols 

Dot Nichols 

Joe Philpot 

Margie Philpot 

Mildred Pollard 

Glenn Wells 

Allen Zorn 

 

 

Special prayers for Glenda Argo and Carolyn 

Hunter’s mother Doris Hollingsworth who is 

recuperating between the homes of her daugh-

ters. 

Gloria Moore is doing well after her hip surgery 

she moved to The Woodlands for her rehab and 

is at home now. 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE HELP UPDATE THE  

                      PRAYER LIST 

We are only listing those who we know are 

in nursing/Assisted living homes, the 

home-bound, those who are hospitalized at 

present, and those who are at present under 

going medical procedures such as chemo, 

etc.  We do not want to leave anyone out 

so if you want your name or loved ones 

name listed, please notify the church of-

fice.  We will up-date this list every 30 

days—please help us with this important 

Sympathy.  The Pastor and congregation express their deepest sympathy to the family 

of Elsie Cabaniss who passed away on Wednesday, December 28th she was the widow 

of James Harry Cabaniss.  The funeral was held Friday, December 30 at 1:00 p.m. at 

Woodlawn Memorial cemetery. Memorials may be made to Berea Friendship UMC. 

 

Sympathy.  The Pastor and congregation express their deepest sympathy to Howard 

and Shirley Johnson upon the death of Shirley’s mother Hazel Brown who passed away 

in December.   The funeral was January 1, 2017 in Roanoke Rapids, North Carolina. 

Men’s Club. 

Men’s Club will start back on Saturday,  Febru-

ary 18th at 8:00 a.m. in the fellowship hall. 

 

 

Change in Committee meeting 

During the November 2016 Administrative 

Council Meeting a new policy was adopted.  The 

Administrative Council, Finance Committee, 

and Trustees will start meeting quarterly on the 

2nd Wednesday of the month at 6:00 P.M.  in the 

Ruth Bible Class.   The schedule will be as fol-

lows 

Administrative Council:  January 11th, April 

12th, July 12th, October 11th 

Finance Committee:  February 8th, May 10th, 

August 9th, November 8th 

Trustee Committee:  March 8th, June 14th, Sep-

tember 13th, December 13th 

Committee chairs can call a special meeting if 

needed at other times. 

 

Stewardship Form 

 

I have been getting envelopes for offerings from different people who 

have not turned in their pledge for 2017, but the have put on their 

check it was for their 2017 pledge.  This messes me up when we count 

the money as to whether I should count it as pledge or non-pledge.   

If you haven’t filled out a form for your 2017 pledge we have put one 

in the newsletter for you.  Thanks Pat Teat 

Yard Sale.  The Men’s Club will have their 

Annual Yard Sale on Saturday, March 18th. 

While you are doing your spring cleaning, 

please remember to save items that you don’t 

want to keep for us to sell. 

Experience the Joy of Generosity! 
 

Experience the joy that comes from 

giving, serving, and growing in the Lord! 

 
To help me grow in the joy of generosity: 
 

My giving per week in [Year] will be $ _______. 

 
To help me grow in the joy of serving and growing in the Lord: 
 

1 I commit to grow in the joy of serving by using my time and talents in serving within the church. 

1 I commit to grow in the joy of knowing Jesus more by reading my Bible daily, attending church regularly and developing an active prayer 

life.  

 

Name(s) (please print) __________________________________________________________ 

Please return on Commitment Sunday or send to the church office. 

Experience the Joy of Generosity! 
 

Experience the joy that comes from 

giving, serving, and growing in the Lord! 

 
To help me grow in the joy of generosity: 
 
My giving per week in [Year] will be $ _______. 

 

To help me grow in the joy of serving and growing in the Lord: 
 

1 I commit to grow in the joy of serving by using my time and talents in serving within the church. 

1 I commit to grow in the joy of knowing Jesus more by reading my Bible daily, attending church regularly and developing an active prayer 

life.  



United Methodist Women 

Our Circles 

 

Morning Circle 

The Morning Circle will meet on Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at 10:00 a.m.in the quilter’s room.  They will have their annual Pledge 

service. 

 

Shalom Circle 

 

Did you miss something?  You sure did if you did not have lunch with Dawn Stewart and the Shalom Circle.  She had a wonderful 

lunch ending with her new cinnamon bun cake.  She enjoys baking and usually provides a new dessert treat with her meals.   You 

don’t want to miss Slalom’s next meal on Saturday, February 18th.  You are welcome to enjoy lunch and fellowship. We raise funds 

to support our shut-in ministries from our lunch donations. 

 

The Shalom Circle will meet Saturday, February 18, 2017 at 12 Noon in the social hall at church.  We will have a light lunch fol-

lowed by a short devotion and program and work on our mission project. 

 

Prayer Focus 

 
Our prayer focus for February is on the Bidwell Riverside Center in Des Moines, Iowa. They have a 4.8 stars rating on Google. They 

are a private, non-profit agency serving those who live in poverty on the southside of Des Moines. They were founded in 1893 by a 

group of Methodist women. Their 3 main areas of support are children, families, and community. Their children's focus is on early 

childhood. About 50 children, ages 2-5, are enrolled in their learning center. In working with families, all are treated with respect 

and dignity and helped with financial challenges in new and innovative ways. Their community programs have strong relationships 

with neighborhood, schools, churches, and many local businesses. They operate a distribution center that has been most successful in 

providing food, clothing, and household items. Each individual may receive a 3 day supply of food every calendar month. They also 

partner with Bed, Bath, and Beyond and the "Good 360" program. Recent special events have included the free kids clothing give-

away, toy pantry at Christmas that blessed 1,400 children, and a pancake breakfast fundraiser held at nearby Grace United Methodist 

Church. 

Birthday cards will be sent to missionaries Gertrude Dailey in Maryland and Erin Hancock in North Carolina. 

 

Executive Board Meeting 

The UMW will have their Executive Board Meeting on Saturday, February 11, 2017 at 11:00 a.m. at the church.  We will be plan-

ning the events of the year for the entire unit.  We will end the planning meeting with a light lunch. 

 

 

Upcoming District and conference events 

 

Legislative Day   February 21st -  Epworth Children’s Home in Columbia 

Greenville District Day Apart  April 1st  Lee Rd. United Methodist Church 

Spiritual Growth Retreat  April 29-30  Lake Junaluska 

 

Please watch the newsletter for more details on these events. 

Volunteers Needed 

2017 South Annual Conference 

to be Hosted by the Greenville District at the TD Center 

Sunday, June 4 through Wednesday, June 7 

As the Host District we need to provide Hospitality for the Annual Conference 

This includes: 

 Greeters and Ushers 

 Parking Help 

 Information tables 

 Registration Tables 

Signage for breakout groups and events 
We need volunteers for these positions. HUNDREDS of VOLUNTEERS!! 

Please visit this website to volunteer for a day or for the whole conference. https://

fs21.formsite.com/robertcox/form11/index.html 
For more information you may email or call Rev. Robert Cox at rlcox@umcsc.org, 864-554-2008. 

 

 

Bishop Forward Focus Tour 

You are invited to attend Greenville District Bishop forward Focus Tour at Buncombe Street UMC, on Satur-

day, February 4, 2017 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon.  Pastor is requesting that all leaders attend this meeting. 

 

https://fs21.formsite.com/RobertCox/form11/index.html
mailto:rlcox@umcsc.org


 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 
Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

3 4 
Bishop forward 

Training at Bun-

combe Street  

9a.m. to 12:00  

Communion 

Sunday 

 

S.S. 9:30 a.m. 

Worship 10:30 

Esperanza 

at 1:00  

Last day to re-

ceive perishable 

foods for Souper 

Bowl (United 

Ministries) 

6 7 
Quilters 

10:00 am & 

7:00pm  

8 
Finance  

Committee 

6:00 p.m. 

9 
Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

10 11 
UMW Executive 

Board Meeting  

11:00 a.m. at the 

church.  We will 

be planning 

events of the 

year for the en-

tire unit.  Light 

lunch to follow 

the meeting. 

12 
S.S. 9:30 a.m. 

Worship 10:30 

 

Esperanza 

at 1:00  

13 14 
Happy  

Valentines Day 

 

Quilters 

10:00 am & 

7:00pm  

15 16 

Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

 

 

17 
Enrique away 

on Pastorôs Re-

treat 17-19 

18 

 
Menôs Club 

8:00 a.m. 

 

Shalom Circle 

12:00 noon in 

the social hall 

and we will have 

our Annual 

Pledge Service 

19 
S.S. 9:30 a.m. 

Worship 10:30 

Covered Dish 

Lunch 

 

Esperanza 

at 1:00  

20 21 
Morning  

Circle 

10:00 a.m. 

Quilt Room  

We will have 

our annual 

Pledge Service 

22 23 
Inspiration 

Group 

11:30 a.m. 

24 25 

26 
S.S. 9:30 a.m. 

Worship 10:30 

 

Esperanza 

at 1:00  

27 28 

Quilters 

10:00 am & 

7:00pm  
Statistical  

Reports due 

    

February 2017 


